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          Canned Food Drive Committee 
 
We sincerely thank all of you who shared your 
Christmas spirit by either delivering a food 

basket or making a financial 
contribution toward the 
program this past holiday 
season.  
 

There were a total of 202 families and elderly  
that received food baskets in 2015. Three 
churches, six organizations/groups/clubs and 27 
non-Philo community 
members helped deliver 
baskets or contributed 
financially.  As in the 
past Philo had wonderful 
participation by our 
members.  101 Philo women participated by 
delivering at least one basket or making a 
financial contribution. The Christmas Food 
Baskets committee, with the help of several 
additional Philo women, delivered 25 baskets.  In 
addition, our new, community minded, fall 
fundraising event, “Dine Out With Heart” 
provided further funding used to purchase gift 
cards for Philo members to use if they so desired 
to supplement the baskets they made and 
delivered.  The fact that this activity is not a 
“required” Philo responsibility shows that once 
again 2015 was a highly successful year.  
 
A special thank you to the Christmas Food 
Basket committee members who were always 
willing to help in any way possible: Dona 
Menzies, Pam White, Juanita Cisneros, Judy 
Gangle, Susan Kuhn, Trish Malik, Denise Olson, 
Stella Taylor, Karen Vinal, Jennifer Wilson and 
Sue Taigman. You are wonderful women to work 
with!  

The Christmas Food Basket program has been 
part of Philo and the Loveland 
community since 1918.  As you 
know, both recipients and 
donors benefit from this 
widespread effort.  We thank you 
so much for being part of this 
project for the 2015 season.  
 
With great appreciation, 
Pamela Cheyne-White  
Chairwoman, Christmas Food Basket Committee 
 Sunshine Committee Report 
 The Sunshine 
committee members 
send best wishes for a new year full 
of good health! 
 
Marthann Dahlen, Chairwoman 
Sunshine Committee 
 
 

  
January General Meeting 7:00 PM Tuesday, January 12 

Trinity Lutheran Church Church will be open at 6 for committee meetings   
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Message from the                      
President 
 
 

A new year. A great opportunity to reflect on all 
we’ve accomplished in the past year and look 
forward to new endeavors. I enjoy being a part of 
a great group of women who are excited about 
taking on activities and projects that promote 
goodwill in our community and friendships among 
the membership. 
 
I look forward to seeing all of you at our general 
meeting, Tuesday, January 12 at 7:00 p.m. We 
will have a special guest, Angel Hoffman, as our 
speaker for the meeting. She is going to come talk 
about the B Sharp program that promotes music 
with people diagnosed with Alzheimer's. Angel is 
the director of McKee Stepping Stones, the adult 
day program located in a new building that is 
combined with the Loveland Community Health 
Center on south Lincoln. I know we will enjoy 
hearing from her. 
 
I’m going to close with some pictures from the 
Dine Out With Heart committee. They sent these 
to the Board and I thought everyone would enjoy 
seeing them.  
 
Best Regards, 
Nita Starr 
Philo President 2015-2016 
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From the Historian Committee  
 Linda Stangel and Sara Quale will accept your 
yearbooks, news clippings, programs, photos, and 
other memorabilia at any Philo meeting.   
 
The following is an article from the Reporter-
Herald, October,1935: 
 

PHILO CLUB— 
A novel topic, “Sports Review of the Air,” 

was chosen for the meeting of the Philo 
clubTuesday evening, with Elizabeth Beck as 
chairman.  Coach H. E. Reed of Loveland 
High School gave a very interesting talk on the 
subject, telling of the new rules in football, 
and described some new plays and gave terms 
used in the great American sport. 

 
The Historian Committee, 
Linda Stangel and Sara Quale 
 

Newsletter Info!! 
 
Stay in touch! Send articles 
to me as a word document, 
or simply in the body of an 
email. Send to juanitalv1@icloud.com  
 Please call if you have any questions. 
Juanita Cisneros 663-3642 
 
Philo Newsletter Calendar: 
Month   Content Deadline February  January 23 
March   February 20 
April   March 26 
May   April 23 
  

  

  Presenting the Philo Board of Officers for 2015-2016 
 President   Nita Starr  217-0226 starrnova@aol.com   
Vice President  Cindy Kurtz   667-9092 ckurtz@thegroupinc.com 
Treasurer   Shellie Gutierrez 776-6961 szebra@comcast.net    
Corresponding Sec. Sue Lussenhop 481-0453 lussenhop5@comcast.net   
Recording Secretary  Dianna Boehner 593-0801 diboe2@msn.com 
Past President  Judy Grommon 689-1451 jujukay43@yahoo.com 
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